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Date: 23rd September 2008

Last months council service disruption to be repeated on Wednesday.

UNISON, Scotland’s largest Council union, said today that the day’s strike on Wednesday (24 September)is to go ahead and is likely to involve the same numbers as the last strike on 20 August. That strike saw massive disruption to local services and prompted employers to offer further talks and ‘to look to a settlement which takes account of the rise’ (letter from CoSLA) in inflation since their first offer. The failure of the employers to improve their offer at that meeting – whether this was because of a reneging on public commitments OR internal inability to agree - led directly to this further action from the three unions involved in the action (UNISON, GMB and Unite). 

The action on Wednesday will affect council services across Aberdeenshire, and will disrupt schools, nurseries and community education, social work services, cleansing and environmental health, housing, planning, roads and transport, registry services, parks, leisure and recreation, libraries and many more.

Bob Revie, Aberdeenshire UNISON Branch Secretary and member of the joint trade union negotiating team said, "The action on Wednesday will send a very clear message to the employers. Your failure to improve your offer after making public commitments to do so has angered your staff. Taking further industrial action is regrettable, but we have no alternative given the employers’ behaviour over this.”

A rally will take place at 11am in the Castlegate, Aberdeen. Speakers will include UNISON’s Scottish Organiser John Keggie, and Aberdeenshire home care worker, Alison Law. There will also be speakers from GMB and Unite.

There will be pickets at an increased number of workplaces from the last day of action. (See details below.) “This reflects the anger of our members that despite indicating publicly that they would increase their 2.5% pay offer, the employers have not offered one penny more. With inflation at almost 5% this amounts to a pay cut,” said Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair. “All we are looking for is a fair deal for all our members, but especially the lower paid. We are calling on the employers to treat us with respect for the work we do and the services we provide.”

UNISON has written to the council to express concern at the council’s plan to open schools, suggesting that untrained staff can cover fire safety and health and safety, that no lunches or no hot lunches will be provided – even where children get free school meals, and that teachers and parent helpers will be drafted in to cover key tasks.

Bob Revie said, “It is extremely worrying that the council seems to be prepared to take this action which could risk our children’s safety. We have asked the council for the risk assessments for the individual schools that they propose to open. Strangely enough we haven’t received any back as yet and that worries us greatly when the council is saying schools will be safe to open without key staff.”
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For Further Information Please Contact:

Bob Revie, Branch Secretary 01224 620624 and 07831 334287

Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair 07767 027722

Chris Bartter (UNISON Communications Officer) 0845 355 0845
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